UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY
REGION Il
1650 Arch Street
Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103-2029

PENNSYLVANIA DEPARTMENT OF

% pennsylvan‘ia ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

i Southcentral Regional Office
rd DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 909 Elmerton Avenue

Harrisburg, PA 17110-8200

March 17, 2010

Ms. Sharon Fisher

Harley Davidson Motorcycle Company
1425 Eden Road

York, PA 17402

Re:  Approval of Draft Supplemental Remedial Investigations Soil Report
For the Former York Naval Ordnance Plant
PADEP eFACTS PF # 623248
Harley Davidson Motorcycle Co.
City of York, York County

Dear Ms. Fisher:

This letter is in response to the Draft Supplemental Remedial Investigations Soil Report
for the former York Naval Ordnance Plant, currently the Harley Davidson Motorcycle Company,
prepared by Science Applications International Corporation and dated December 1, 2009. The
report was prepared and submitted in accordance with the One Cleanup Program established by
the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Region 3 and the Pennsylvania
Department of Environmental Protection (PADEP).

EPA and PADEP have reviewed and hereby approve the Supplemental Remedial
Investigations Soil Report in accordance with the provisions of the One Cleanup Program and the
provisions of the Land Recycling and Environmental Remediation Standards Act (Act 2). This
report was reviewed by or under the supervision of a Pennsylvania licensed professional
geologist.

Please note the Uniform Environmental Covenants Act (Act 68 of 2007), Title 27,
Pa.C.S. Chapter 65 (UECA), became effective on February 19, 2008. This law provides a
standardized process for creating, documenting and assuring the enforceability of activity and use
limitations on contaminated sites involving engineering and institutional controls used to achieve
Act 2 standards. PADEP’s approval of a Final Report may need to be supported by an
environmental covenant. EPA and PADEP will need to approve such covenants before approval



of any Final Report. Two signed copies of the environmental covenant will need to be submitted
with the Final Report, and then recorded on deeds of affected properties. Further information
about UECA may be found on the PADEP’s web site (www.dep.state.pa.us) under the program
“Land Recycling.”

Thank you for your cooperation in working with EPA and PADEP in the remediation of
this site. We look forward to receipt of the Supplemental Remedial Investigations Groundwater
Report and future cleanup efforts. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call Griff
Miller at (215) 814-3407 or Pamela Trowbridge at (717) 705-4839.

Sincerely,

Kathleen G. Horvath, P.G. Griff Miller

Special Projects Chief LTIJG, U.S. Public Health Service
Environmental Cleanup Program Office of Pennsylvania Remediation

EPA Region 3
cc: Stephen M. Snyder, P.G., SAIC
Pamela Trowbridge, P.G., PADEP
York County Conservation District

email: Nick Molina, DEP
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